SOUTH COAST CACTUS & SUCCULENT SOCIETY meeting

February 8, 1981; at 1:30 P.M.

February Program will be presented by Ed Gay. His topic will be a discussion of his recent trip to Chile.

There will be no Plant of the Month presented at the February meeting due to the re-organization of Club officers and board members.

YOUR BLOOMING CACTI and SUCCULENTS are needed for the Bragging Table. Gladys Axcell reveals her love of plants with her entertaining presentations.

Library Re-organization - An inventory of the Club's books has been taken & the following books are out and overdue and should be returned immediately. February is HEART felt month, please return them without fine or questions. The Cactaceae Vols. I, II, III &IV--A Handbook of Succulent Plants Vols. I & II Colorful Cacti of the American Deserts--Decorative Cacti--Cactus & Succulent Journal 1975. Any one knowing the following people or the whereabouts of the books checked out in their names, Please contact the President. Cactus Growers Guide #1 checked out by Conte Guzman and House Plants Cacti & Succulents by A. Huxley checked out by George Siegel.

Now is the time to start potting the cuttings, pups & off shoots of those plants that you plan to donate to the Club's June Show/Plant Sale. Don't delay Don't prograstinate, give those growing plants the time and care they need to root properly. The goal of each member should be the donation of a dozen young plants.

Start saving grocery bags and bring them to the meetings in March, April and May. The plant sale at our show time in June comes quickly. These bags are cut and re-shaped into carriers for sale plants. Give these bags to Norma Holley or Jack Wadleigh.

Eve Workman will gladly accept any Christmas cards that you forgot to bring in January. She recycles them into booklets for distribution to local nursing homes during the 1981 Christmas season.

Anna Shadle fell upon returning home from our last Club meeting fracturing a bone in her left leg. She shall be wearing the over the knee cast a few more days until the fine line break is completely healed.

BOARD MEETING at 12:30 P.M. Regular meeting at 1:30 P.M. There are three board positions vacant. Please consider your duty to the Club and volunteer for one. Two Librarians are needed, one Plant Table Chairman & Promptness Raffle Plants Chairman. If no members come forward, then these services shall be discontinued. Support the new

President by having a complete Board.

Items to be decided are ways to shorten regular meetings, possible purchase of permanent name badges, adjusting the amount that the Club will pay monthly speakers and what the Club will pay the six show judges.

the Club will pay the six show judges.
REFRESHMENTS shall be provided by Stella Stubbe,
Carol Kennedy, Elizabeth Thomas, Beverly Denison
and Judy Steffer for the February meeting.
There are a few vacancies on the years sign up
sheet for those wonderful goodies we all enjoy.
Please see Ann Marie Goodwin or Verna McCarty to

fill in those empty spaces.